	HARPUR HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Ordinary meeting held  on Wednesday 28th May 2014


	1
	Welcome and 

Apologies
	Phil D welcomed those present especially Andrew Bingham MP and PCSO Alan Nield.

Apologies from Colin B and Paul G

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 30th April 2014 were circulated.  Linda G moved approval and Elaine R seconded.

	
	
	

	3
	Buxton Spring Fair
	This had been a great success for the whole town.  The tombola on the Association's stall had raised £177. Phil thanked all those who had been involved.

	
	
	

	4
	Clean Up
	The Clean Up on 17th May had also been successful, and 10 bags of rubbish had been taken to the tip. Thanks to Linda for arranging  equipment etc.     The next Litter Pick will be on 21st June, 10.00 am at Clifton Road/Berwick Road.     Agreed that the Association buy litter pickers for future use.

	
	
	

	5
	Councillor's Update
	Lynne Stone said that there was no further information on either Dolby Road or Foxlow planning applications.

	
	
	

	6
	Andrew Bingham MP
	Andrew gave an outline of what he does as an MP and said it was a privilege to represent High Peak residents in Parliament. He took questions which covered the following areas -

EU election,the Common Market and Referendum

Planning changes, Local Plan, repeat planning applications, planning blight

HS2, high speed broadband

Cowdale Quarry applications 

College site, security issues and CPO

Prime Minister's Question time and relevance of questions

The raising of local issues in Parliament.

Phil thanked Andrew for attending the meeting.

	
	
	

	7
	Youth Club
	The funding of the Youth Club was raised.  Linda had contacted the organisers of the Hillhead Quarry Exhibition, who were prepared for the Association/Youth Club to have a space and to have a bucket collection. They would also donate £100.     Helpers needed to make a rota, no under-16's permitted on site.

PCSO Alan was invited to drop in to meet the children.

	
	
	

	8
	Hoffman Quaryy
	PCSO Alan spoke about the area.   The lagoon has been dyed for about 14 months and in 2013 the number of visitors dropped significantly.      There is currently enough dye for 2014.     

Motorcycling is an issue but the police cannot take action on private land.      Bikers have been stopped on the approaches and advised that they will be trespassing.

The extension of the Monsal Trail from Topley Pike has now received planning permission. This may alleviate the problem in the quarry as motorised traffic will be banned.  There will be new gates and fencing. 

High Edge Raceway has opened an off-road track for motorcycles, although take-up is not known.

Alan was thanked for attending.

	
	
	

	9
	S106 Monies
	Members again asked for ideas.     Improving fencing at play area and signing entry points put forward.    Benches can be supplied if sites can be identified.    Railings at the top of Harpur Hill Road and a separate entrance to Sure Start were suggested, but probably do not meet requirements.

	
	
	

	10
	Peter Sloan
	Peter wished the Association well for the future and in turn took the good wishes of the Association with him in his move from Buxton.

	
	
	

	11
	Gerry Martin
	Gerry had died that morning.    Elaine to arrange a card and Ken to visit.

	
	
	

	12
	Next Ordinary Meeting
	Wednesday 25th June 2014 at 7.30 pm at the Hoffman Bar


